
 
 
December 3, 2024 
 
Wisconsin Elections Commission 
201 West Washington Ave., Second Floor 
PO Box 7984 
Madison, WI     53707 
 
RE:  Complaint Filed with the Wisconsin Elections Commission: 
        (EL 24-129) T Cheng Seng Her v. Mark Aebly 
 
Dear Brandon Hunzicker: 
I have attached Mr. Mark Aebly’s sworn written response to complaint made against him. 
I would like to mention that I have worked with Mark Aebly during elections for the past 
20 years and it has been one of the best experiences of my career. 
Mark Aebly takes his duties as Chief Inspector very seriously and makes sure that 
everything is followed as the Election Manual states. 
In all the years with Mr. Aebly, I have never once seen him lose his composure or even 
get angry. 
I would like to mention that on November 5th Election Day, I was also at the Town Hall 
during the entire day.  I was going to leave and go to work around 8am, but 
unfortunately, we had a very large turnout.  Our line to get into the Town Hall and vote 
was down our hallway and out the door and around the parking lot from 7am till at least 
11:30am.  My workers had a hard time taking any breaks and I tried to help them when 
needed.  I did do some registrations later that day.  During the morning, I was helping 
those on the poll books, handing them the correct ballot that was needed, as the line to 
vote was getting longer, Mark and myself made the decision to split the poll books. I am 
not sure at what time in the morning we actually split them, but it had to be around 9am. 
I was in the Town Hall the entire morning and I did not notice anyone standing around  
waiting for over an hour as that would have been very noticeable, as we have a very small 
hall to vote in. 
I know you did not ask for my thoughts but felt compelled to say something as  
Mark and Barbara Aebly are a very important to the Town of Union and the election 
process. 
 
Sincerely, 

Town of Union Clerk 

Beverly R Christopherson 


